
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil:	 4:30 p.m.
Sunday:	 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
	 11:30 a.m.
	 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday:	 7:30 a.m.
Friday:	 7:30 a.m.
Saturday:	 8:15 a.m. followed by 
	 Marian Devotions &
	 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday:	 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin:	 Due by Noon 
	 on Monday.
Monthly Report:	 Due by the 12th 
	 of each month.

Parish Office:	 471-7741
Fax:	 471-0363
School Office:	 251-1276
Fax:	 251-6428
E-mail:	 parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site:	 www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

•	 Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

•	 In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our Mission
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n g  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those 
who may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. 
Someone will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office 
when a member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.

ST. DOMINIC CHURCH	 CINCINNATI, OHIO

NOVEMBER 6, 2016
THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

MONDAY – NOVEMBER 7 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Frank Fugman 
TUESDAY – NOVEMBER 8 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Thanksgiving for Prayers Answered
WEDNESDAY – NOVEMBER 9 – THE DEDICATION 
		  OF THE LATERAN BASILICA
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 George Scherer
	8:00 A.M.-NOON	 Adoration 
	 7:00 P.M.	 Memorial Mass
THURSDAY – NOVEMBER 10 – SAINT LEO THE GREAT
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Don Freking
FRIDAY – NOVEMBER 11 – SAINT MARTIN OF TOURS
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Mary Jean Schutte
	 8:15 A.M.	 Mary Backscheider
SATURDAY – NOVEMBER 12 – SAINT JOSAPHAT
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 8:15 A.M.	 Agnes Robben
	 After Mass:	 Marian Devotions and Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 R. Fred Hempelman (ANN)
	 6:30 P.M.	 Lockwood/Emrick Wedding
SUNDAY – NOVEMBER 13 – THIRTY-THIRD IN ORDINARY TIME
	 7:30 A.M.	 Sr. Mary Jean Fields
	 9:30 A.M.	 Joyce Roell
	 11:30 A.M.	 Gregory Smith (BR)
	 7:00 P.M.	 For Our Parishioners

EARLY TORCH AND BULLETIN DEADLINES
Due to the Thanksgiving Holiday, information for the December 
Torch needs to be submitted by November 8. All information for 
the November 27 (Sunday after Thanksgiving) bulletin needs to be 
submitted by NOON on Wednesday, November 16. 

INCLEMENT WEATHER SCHEDULE
Please take note that when St. Dominic School is on a two-hour 
delay, or closed for the day due to inclement weather, the Parish 
Office will modify its hours of operation. We will open at 10:00 a.m. 
and close at our regular time of 4:00 p.m. We felt the need to amend 
our hours during snow alerts, in order to ensure the safety of all of our 
employees. We hope that this change in our schedule will not cause 
any inconvenience. St. Dominic School follows Oak Hills Local 
School District for delays and closings.

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the soul of Thomas Rehage who died this past week. 
May he rest in the peace of the Lord.

THE YEAR OF MERCY
No game-playing. The Maccabees boys are clear 
today: even death by torture is not feared because life 
in heaven is next. The Sadducees, in trying to choose 
up sides, discover that who is married to whom in 
heaven is not a central question; but, being in heaven 
is the central answer. With love and hope and grace – 

all good gifts from God, Saint Paul tells us today – we await heaven, 
with good works and good words. Not by playing games. 
• What words of mercy can I speak? 
• What works of mercy will I do?

LITURGICAL MINISTERS NEEDED
We are working on a new list of Liturgical Ministers. Please 
consider serving the Parish by being a Lector, Eucharistic Minister 
or Gift Bearer. If interested in finding out more about any of these 
Ministries, or to sign up, please call the Parish Office at 471-7741, 
ext. 0.

COMMUNITY DINNER
Our next Community Dinner is scheduled for November 17

in O’Connor Hall from 4:30 p.m. until 6:30 p.m.
Hope to see everyone there!!!

GRIEF SUPPORT PROGRAM
Our grief support program is presented to help anyone who has 
lost a loved one in death. It runs for 4 weeks, with each session 
containing an educational/formational component, as well as time for 
participants to share and listen. Each subsequent session will build 
on the previous one, so plan on being there for all sessions, please. 
No new participants will be accepted after the initial session. Meetings 
are scheduled for consecutive Wednesday evenings: November 30, 
December 7, 14 and 21 from 7:00-9:00 p.m. in the Faith Sharing 
Room. If you have any questions or would like to register, call Fr. 
Chris at 471-7741, ext. 419.

MEN’S SOCIETY LOTTERY
The tickets have been sold, and now is the time when the winners are 
drawn!!! The winning ticket numbers for the first days of November 
are:

Tuesday, November 1 	 #417 – Roberta Catanzaro
Wednesday, November 2	 #765 – Bonnie Forbeck
Thursday, November 3 	 #245 – Bob Murphy
Friday, November 4 	 #468 – Nate Seltzer
Saturday, November 5 	 #742 – Will & Nick Fettig



THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 NOVEMBER 6, 2016

ELDER HIGH SCHOOL BAND ITALIAN DINNER – The Elder High 
School Band will host its Annual Italian Dinner on Sunday, November 
6, from 4:00 to 7:00 p.m. in the school cafeteria. Dinner, split-the-pot, 
gift card tree raffle, and more! Cost is just $7.00 per person. Proceeds 
benefit the Elder Band. Email crave71@fuse.net to purchase 
advanced tickets.

MY SONG SHALL BE OF MERCY – VESPERS IN CELEBRATION 
OF THE CONCLUSION OF THE YEAR OF MERCY – To mark the 
conclusion of the Year of Mercy, Solemn Vespers will be held in the 
Chapel of St. Gregory the Great at the Athenaeum of Ohio (6616 
Beechmont Avenue) on Sunday, November 6 at 7:00 p.m. Father 
Anthony Stephens, CPM, will be the presider and homilist. The music 
provided by the Athenaeum Chorale will feature works by Near, 
Vaughan Williams and Rutter.

CANDLELIGHT PRAYER SERVICE – St. Joseph Cemetery will have 
a Candlelight Prayer Service on Monday, November 7, at 7:00 p.m. in 
the St. Joseph Mausoleum at the corner of Rapid Run and Nebraska. 
Fr. Jim Meade will be the Celebrant. Please call 251-3110 if you plan 
on attending. Families are invited to bring a small photograph of your 
loved one if you have not previously given us one. This picture will 
be included in a framed collage and displayed at the cemetery for at 
least one year. The picture will not be returned.

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING – New online (virtual) class begins 
Wednesday, November 9, at 7:00 p.m. Mountain Time AND Sunday, 
November 13, at 6:40 p.m. at St. Elizabeth Medical Center (1 Medical 
Village Drive, Edgewood, KY 41017). For information, or to register 
for a class, go to www.ccli.org or call 471-2000.

EVENING OF MERCY – St. Martin of Tours Parish is hosting an 
Evening of Mercy with Bishop Joe Binzer on Thursday, November 
10. Our gathering will take place in the church and includes a Choral 
Prelude featuring mercy hymns from 6:00-6:30 p.m., a presentation 
by Bishop Binzer with prayer and song from 6:30-7:30 p.m., followed 
by a fellowship with dessert and coffee in Fr. Mick Hall. As an integral 
part of our presentation on mercy, we will be taking a collection of 
hats, gloves, mittens, nonperishable food items and personal care 
items for our chapter of St. Vincent de Paul.

RUAH WOODS (6675 Wesselman Road, 45248) presents an 
evening with Dr. Edward Sri on November 10 from 7:00-9:00 p.m. 
This presentation is geared towards anyone striving to evangelize 
and share their faith in our secular culture. Dr. Sri is a theologian, 
author, and well-known Catholic speaker. He brings his down to 
earth, real world experience in ministry, Catholic Education, and as a 
father of seven. His presentation is titled, “Who am I to Judge? Truth, 
Mercy, and a Vibrant Faith in a Secular Culture.” No Registration is 
required – please join us and invite your family and friends to this free 
evening of faith and fellowship.

PRAYER IN THE SPIRIT OF TAIZE – In the Spirit of Taize is an 
ecumenical form of prayer modeled after the Taize community (an 
ecumenical Christian monastic community of brothers) founded in the 
1940s by Br. Roger in Taize, France. The purpose of the prayer is to 
foster reconciliation and peace among all people. Christians of all 
traditions share in this ecumenical prayer. The simple monthly service 
consists of song (using the simple chants of the Taize community), 
scripture, an extended period of silence for meditation concluding 
with prayers for the world. St. John the Baptist Church (509 Harrison 
Avenue, Harrison, OH) offers Prayer in the Spirit of Taize at 7:30 p.m. 
on Friday, November 11.

MEMORIAL MASS
On Wednesday evening, November 9 at 7:00 p.m., all members of our 
parish who have died this past year will be remembered in a special 
way at our Memorial Mass. We encourage all families, friends, and 
fellow parishioners to join us in song and prayer.

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

Offertory Collection 10/30/16:	 $	 14,348
Offertory Collection Last Year:	 $	 19,245
Total Collections were under by:	 -$	 4,897

FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2016-JUNE 30, 2017

Year-to-Date Budget:	 $	323,900
Actual Year to Date:	 $	313,820
Under Budget by:	 -$	 10,080

Additional World Mission Collection	 $	 340
Thank you for your support of our Parish.

May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS

Mark your calendars for a night at Panera Bread! On Tuesday, 
November 15, St. Dominic’s Tuition Reduction Program will hold a 
fund raiser at the Western Hills Panera Bread from 4:00-9:30 p.m. 15% 
of all sales (with a flyer) will be donated back to the Tuition Reduction 
Program. Dine in, carry out, AND gift card sales are included. 
Panera Bread gift cards make GREAT St. Nick’s gifts, Christmas 
stocking stuffers, and teachers’ gifts. Please come out and join us 
for a fun night, with friends and family, that supports a GREAT cause! 
Flyers will be available in the bulletin next week, as well as in the 
Parish Office, on the Parish website (www.stdominicdelhi.org) or by 
emailing Amy Walter (awalter@fuse.net) or Pam Kent (tkent12089@
aol.com). Hope to see you there!

MISCELLANEOUS

DELHI SENIOR CENTER (647 Neeb Road) has a dance on the first 
Sunday of each month from 2:00-5:00 p.m. There is live music by 
Nelson. The cost is $6.00 per person and includes beer, soft drinks, 
potato chips, pretzels and popcorn. Everyone is welcome. The next 
dance is scheduled for Sunday, November 6.



LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR NOVEMBER 12 & 13

 SERVERS SCHEDULE GIFT BEARERS LECTORS 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS

(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Maddie Baker
Maddie Biggs    

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Lucas Abbott
Brady Lindsey John and Tina Back Pat Cusick

Bob Busam, Bill Inskeep, Mary Rose Kremer, 
Judy Luebbe, Martha Queenan, 
Mike Queenan, Mary Jo Reiners

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Bella Bass
Kailee Chowning Charles Family Theresa Eagan Brenda Fields, Evan Honnert, Grant Honnert, 

Natalie Honnert, Cookie Lamphier

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Riley Folzenlogen
Caitlyn Thai

Mark and 
Debbie Neumann Family Debbie Henderer

Kelli Doerman, Terry Doherty, Pegg Flannery, 
Paula Gaub, Nancy Gibbs, Maureen Heverin, 
Jerry Krumpelbeck

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Jerri Boehm
Margie 
Roedersheimer

Tom Reckers Rose Stertz
Carol Niehaus, Dave Tensing, Margie Walter,
Otto Walter, Gordon Yetter, Alex Young, 
Nick Gillespie

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday  Mike Fitzpatrick Nathan Hill

TURKEY DINNER AND VENDOR/CRAFT SHOW – St. John the 
Baptist Catholic Church (509 Harrison Avenue Harrison, OH) will 
have their Annual Turkey Dinner and Vendor/Craft Show on Sunday, 
November 13 from 11:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m. Dine in or Carry out. Adults 
$10; Seniors $9; Children $5, Under 6 free!

THE ATHENAEUM OF OHIO LAY TUITION REDUCTION 
CONTINUES FOR SPRING SEMESTER – There has never been a 
better time to learn about your Church and grow in faith, knowledge and 
skills! The Athenaeum’s 50% tuition reduction scholarship is available 
to all lay students and will include Spring Semester courses taken for 
Graduate or non-Degreed Certificate credit. We offer a Master of Arts 
in Pastoral Ministry, Theology, Biblical Studies and Catholic Studies, 
a Graduate Certificate in Lay Ministry and a non-Degreed Certificate 
in Lay Ministry. Work towards a degree or certificate or simply take a 
class in an area of interest. We offer daytime, evening and Saturday 
classes at the main campus and at St. Ignatius parish in Montfort 
Heights. Classes begin January 9, 2017 and registration opened 
November 2 via the Athenaeum website at www.athenaeum.edu. For 
additional information, please contact Fr. David Endres (Athenaeum 
Dean) at 231-2223 or Dr. Susan McGurgan (Director of Lay Pastoral 
Ministry) at 231-1200. 

THE PREGNANCY CENTER WEST is in need of winter clothes (size 
newborn to 5 toddler), blankets, winter coats, socks, etc., for the 
upcoming winter season. The donations can be new or gently used. 
The demand is great for our services. But donations are slow at this 
time of year. If you can help, please drop off your donations at 4900 
Glenway Avenue. Our website http://pc-west.org/ lists our hours of 
operation. Or call at 244-5700 or email us at pcwest@fuse.net.

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2016
1st Reading: Malachi 3:19-20a

2nd Reading: 2 Thessalonians 3:7-12
Gospel: Luke 21:5-19

CHRISTMAS BOUTIQUE – Little Sisters of the Poor (476 
Riddle Road) Annual Christmas Boutique will be held Friday and 
Saturday, November 11 and 12 from 10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Shop 
affordable gifts for the Holidays, including handmade crafts from 
the residents, baked goods, homemade soups, and more! Twin 
size quilt is available for raffle with over 5,000 square inch pieces! 
Check out their website for more info at littlesistersofthepoor 
cincinnati.org.

A MARRIED COUPLES RETREAT: BUILDING STRONG FAMILIES 
– AMORIS LAETITIA, The Joy of Love, is the theme for the Married 
Couples Retreat on November 11 and 12. You and your spouse will 
discover “a wealth of encouragement, guidance, and wisdom about 
the beautiful gift and vocation of marriage and family life.” Enjoy this 
time together at Presentation Ministries’ Our Lady of Guadalupe 
Discipleship Center in beautiful rural Peebles, Ohio. Lodging and 
meals included for a freewill donation. Call 373-2397 for detailed 
schedule information and registration or view online at www.
presentationministries.com/retreats or register by email at retreats@
presentationministries.com. Children are welcome –please note their 
names and ages when registering.

NEED A WINTER COAT? Seton High School will again host a winter 
coat distribution for those in need of a warm coat for winter. The date 
is Saturday, November 12 from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. This program is 
sponsored by St. Vincent de Paul. There may be a second date for 
coat selection, depending on the supply of coats.

“FRIENDS OF CISE” 36th ANNUAL RAFFLE – $10,000 grand prize 
plus cash awards and prizes. Cash prize tickets are $100 each. Gift 
Card Basket chances are $36 each or 5/$100. For more information 
or to purchase tickets, call Pete Bushelman at 821-7125 or the CISE 
office at 421-3131, ext. 2752. Winners will be drawn by Archbishop 
Dennis Schnurr at the Cathedral reception on Saturday, December 
3. Proceeds provide tuition aid to low income students attending 
eight urban Catholic elementary schools in Cincinnati. The schools 
supported by CISE are St. Boniface, Corryville Catholic, St. Francis 
de Sales, St. Francis Seraph, Holy Family, St. Joseph, St. Lawrence 
and Resurrection.



ST. DOMINIC PTO
SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR

Arrrrgh you ready to read, Bookaneers? The Scholastic Book Fair is here! Please join us in the Parish 
Center after Mass on Saturday and all of the morning Masses on Sunday, this weekend, November 
5 and 6. This is a fund raiser that supports our wonderful school library! Books for elementary school 
children and younger will be in the Faith Sharing Room, and books for older children and adults will 
be in Meeting Room 1. Books make wonderful gifts for family and friends of all ages. We hope to see 
you at the Book Fair!


